HIAWATHA WATER BOARD

REGULAR MEETING
February 18, 2020
Meeting was called to order at 5:30 PM by Chairperson Carl Ransford in the Council Chambers. Members present were Patrick White, Troy Andersen, and Ruth Hospodarsky. Absent was Robert Rampulla. Also present was Water Superintendent Marty Recker, Council Liaison Steve Dodson, Water Clerk Stacey Carter and Water Clerk II Sara Ries. Guests present was Dan Hoffmann. Roll was called. 
Patrick White moved the approval of the agenda. Troy Andersen seconded. Motion Carried.

Troy Andersen moved the approval of the consent agenda: January regular meeting minutes, financial report and bills. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion Carried.

BUSINESS:
Public Hearing for 1.0 MG Water Storage Tank Improvements

Ruth Hospodarsky made a motion to open public hearing at 5:31pm. Troy Andersen seconded. 

There were no written or oral objections to the construction of the 1.0 MG Water Storage Tank Improvement Project.

Patrick White made a motion to close public hearing at 5:32pm. Troy Andersen seconded. 
Superintendent’s Report
Bid proposal for the 1.0 MG Water Storage Tank will take place on Wednesday 2/19/2020 at 2:00pm. This proposal will be for the tank and excavation portion only. 

Marty Recker informed the board that our old water truck has been sold for $15,075.00.  
Patrick White asked about the watermain work that will be coming up in the future on Robins Rd. to N. Center Point Rd. The main size will be 12” which is larger than originally planned. The existing watermain is in need of replacement as this line has had multiple breaks over the years and is very deep. White questioned if the City would be able to help fund this project and Recker didn’t think that would happen. We do have funds budgeted for this project. 

Midtown watermain has been installed, filled, passed bacteria and pressure testing. The City just needs to finish the road. Recker did remind the board that the watermain was paid for by City funds.    
Marty has talked with Grabill Electronics regarding the proposed antenna’s on Robins Rd water tower, presented to the board by Michael Vail last meeting. Graybill has inspected the tower and will submit a proposal for the Water Department to present to a structural engineer. 
Patrick White moved to adjourn the meeting at 5:40pm. Ruth Hospodarsky seconded. Motion carried. 
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